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Making Christ known within and beyond our walls  September & October 2021 

   The seasons of the year are similar to the faith we share as Christians. 

Spring and summer months welcome growth but equally important are the 

fall and winter months. With moments of growth interrupted by the “stuff” 

out of our control, these occasions can call us to awaken to renewed 

purposes, open our hearts to a new way of looking at the world, and 

explore unrecognized gifts from God. 

   As we enter into a new program year, with Labor Day and Memorial Day 

as our bookends, we will be talking a lot about growing in faith - particularly 

as it relates to your individual and our shared spiritual journey. There will be 

familiar and new opportunities for you to learn, serve, and grow. With 

weekly worship as our launching platform I encourage you to take 

advantage of all that our growing community has to offer throughout the 

week. I look forward to growing in faith with you and for an exciting new 

program year at St. Michael’s!    

                            Faithfully in Christ,  

                            The Rev. Matt Holcombe, Rector 
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Fall Worship Schedule 

Don’t forget a Wristband 
 

When joining us for worship on Sundays or for weekday events, please 

wear a wristband to signal to others:  

• Green Wristband : indicates you are comfortable with handshakes 

and hugs.  

• Yellow Wristband : indicates you are being cautious and prefer to 

greet others with a elbow bump or fist bump.  

• Red Wristband : indicates you prefer to greet from six feet. We ask 

that those wearing a red wristband to also wear a face mask at all 

times.  

 

NEW Fall Worship Schedule 
 

    8:00 AM - Inside Worship (with masks) & Online  
   

 9:15 - 10:10 AM - Education for All Ages 
 

 10:30 AM - Outside Worship (without masks)  ** 

                                           

September 12 10:00 AM Inside & Online Kick Off  

September 19  8:00 AM Inside & Online   10:30 AM Outside ** 

September 26  8:00 AM Inside & Online   10:30 AM Outside ** 

October 3   10:00 AM Outside & Online St. Michael’s Celebration ** 

October 10   8:00 AM Inside & Online   10:30 AM Outside ** 

October 17  8:00 AM Inside & Online   10:30 AM Outside ** 

October 24   8:00 AM Inside & Online   10:30 AM Outside ** 

October 31   8:00 AM Inside & Online   10:30 AM Outside ** 

November 1     12:00 PM All Saints Eucharist Inside 

   ** In the event of inclement weather (rain, snow, or cold temperatures) 

these services will be held inside the church with masks. Only services 

that are identified as “online” will be livestreamed.   

Masks  

 

Regardless of 

vaccination status - all 

individuals over the 

age of 2 must wear a 

mask while inside at 

St. Michael’s, until 

further notice. If you 

forget your mask we 

have adult and children 

sizes available in the 

Gathering Space. 

Masks are not required 

if your group is meeting 

outdoors or if you are 

inside and in a room or 

space by yourself. 

Please be mindful of 

physical distancing and 

stop by the hand 

sanitizing station when 

you enter the building.  

Thank you!   
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Worshiping in a Pandemic ... 

 

As you’ve noticed over the past 18 months, worshiping in a pandemic may look and feel different but 

our focus on God and making Christ known within and beyond our walls has remained constant. The 

clergy, staff, vestry, and Next Steps Committee continue to make adaptive decisions with the health 

and safety of our community as the priority. We will continue to follow the recommendations of the 

CDC and Diocese of Colorado along with federal, state, and local guidelines. As an intergenerational 

community we are in a unique situation since members of our community (under the age of 12) are still 

not eligible for the COVID vaccination. We will continue to update our Community Covenant as 

needed. If you have any questions, please reach out to Kristy Callihan, Senior Warden 

kmcallihan@gmail.com or The Rev. Matt Holcombe, matt@stmikeschurch.com 719-598-3244.  

Fall Worship Schedule 

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist  
The 8:00 AM Worship Service will be a traditional Rite II Episcopal liturgy 

with prayers, scripture readings, several music pieces, a sermon, and the 

Holy Eucharist. The service will be livestreamed on St. Michael’s social 

media accounts (YouTube, Facebook, and Vimeo) for you to watch live or 

later in the day or week.  The 8:00 AM Service will last approximately an 

hour. Face masks are required when worshiping indoors except when 

receiving Communion. Coffee hour will follow the 8:00 AM service.  

 

10:30 AM Holy Eucharist  
The 10:30 AM Worship service will be held outdoors on the plaza and 

back lawn, weather permitting. The order of service will be similar to the 

8:00 AM traditional Rite II liturgy with more music and a Children’s Chapel 

experience during the first part of the service for 4-year-olds to 5th 

graders. In the event of inclement weather, the 10:30 AM service will 

move inside the church with masks required for all 2-years-old and older.  

Coffee hour will follow the 10:30 AM service.  

9:15 - 10:10 AM Education for All  
 

Between the 8:00 & 10:30 AM Services, we will provide Education for All. Adults will meet in the 

sanctuary. High School & Middle School students will meet in their Sunday School Rooms. Pre-K 

through 5th Grade will meet outside (weather permitting) for Sunday School. Subscribe to the 

Weekly Children, Youth, and Family Weekly eNews for more information about Sunday School.  

About the new (familiar) Sunday Services : Beginning Sept.19 
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You are invited 

St. Mike’s Ski Club 

Launching Winter 2021-2022 
 

Do you ski, snowboard, or just really love the 

snow? St. Mike’s Ski Club will have their 

inaugural season this winter. All ages and 

abilities are welcome. This fall we will have 

an information meeting and ability forms to 

be completed by interested individuals.  

Want to join St. Mike’s Ski Club? Contact the 

Ski Club Ministry Coordinator, Katy Kolodzej 

at katyport@googlemail.com  

St. Michael’s Open House  

Friday, September 10, 5:00 - 8:00 PM  
 

There have been numerous enhancements made to various spaces 

(inside and out) over the past several months to better equip our 

space for doing ministry in new ways. Come see for yourself and 

while you refamiliarize (or familiarize) yourself with our beautiful 

spaces - sign up to get involved in a new ministry or fellowship 

group.  All are welcome and light refreshments and drinks will be 

available.  We hope to see you there and are excited to officially re-

open our indoor spaces for worship and small group gatherings.   

Kick off Sunday, September 12  

10:00 AM Inside Worship  

11:30 AM All Parish Boxed Lunch   
 

Join us for a festive Eucharist as we kick off a new 

program year of “growing in faith” at St. Michael’s. 

The 10:00 AM Service will be livestreamed and 

masks will be required inside the building. Seating 

in the pews will be physically distanced and 

overflow TV’s will be available in the Gathering 

Space and St. Mary’s Hall.  Following the service 

we will have a boxed 

lunch on the plaza 

and back lawn with 

some games for 

kids.  Bring your 

lawn chair and dress 

comfortably!  
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Picnic in the Pavilion 

Every Tuesday in September  

12:00 - 1:00 PM 
 

Bring a bag lunch and enjoy fellowship 

with friends, the clergy, and special 

guests. Picnic in the Pavilion will 

conclude on Tuesday, Sept. 28. See 

you there!   

Newcomer Gathering Luncheon 

October 17, 12:00 PM  
 

Welcome all 

newcomers. We would 

like to get to know you 

better and invite you to 

join us for our next  

Newcomer Gathering. 

On Sunday, October 17, 

after the 10:30 Service, you are invited to a 

Newcomer Luncheon. All newcomers who have 

joined us since January 2021 are inviteed. Come 

meet Rev. Matt , Rev. Angela, Deacon Gary, and 

Linda Kean, our Newcomer Ministry Coordinator.  

Hear about St. Mikes and the opportunities for 

building and helping you on your spiritual journey.  

Please RSVP to linda@stmikeschurch.com and let us 

know the number of people who will be attending.   

See you then! We are glad you are with us at St. 

Michael’s!  

Fellowship  

Men’s Fellowship 

8:00 AM Saturday Fellowship 

Gentlemen of St. Michael’s will meet in person under the 

pavilion at 8:00 AM on Saturdays: September 11 & 25, and 

October 9 & 23.The group prays the Morning Prayer 

service, enjoys fellowship, and encourages one another.  

All men’s groups are “open” and you can join at any time. 

Please contact Rich Page at pagex2@comcast.net with 

any questions. All are welcome and invited!   

Men’s Group  

7:00 AM Tuesday Men’s Group  

Each week the men of St. Michael’s discuss a different 

topic and dive deep. If you are interested in joining go to 

www.stmikeschurch.com/groups for the quick link to join. 

Questions? Contact Bryan Call, bryan_call@comcast.net.  

Women Who Read   

Thursday, Sept 16, 6:30 PM 
 

All women of the parish are 

invited to join us on Zoom, 

Sept. 16, 6:30 PM to 

discuss The Four Winds by 

Kristin Hannah. Please 

email me if you plan to 

attend or have a question. The book for 

November is The Book of Lost 

Friends by Lisa Wingate.  See you 

soon!  Micki Rice micki.rice@yahoo.com  

To join via Zoom: Using an internet 

browser type in: www.zoom.us/join 

using Meeting ID: 648253547  

Passcode:  186588 
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There are as many as 250 homeless families in Academy School 

District 20 according to the new District 20 Family Resource 

Center which provides support to needy families in the district. 

Many of these homeless families are “couch surfing” with friends 

or relatives. St. Michael’s Outreach Committee gave the D20 

Resource Center a $500 grant this spring and included them in 

our backpack and school supply collections. To support the 

Resource Center further, the Outreach Committee needs the 

following at this time: A leader for this ministry, volunteers to wash 

donated clothes, children’s clothes (especially clothes and shoes 

for girls). If you are interested in getting involved with this ministry, 

please contact Judy Morrill at (719) 590-1615, (719) 650-0245 

(cell), or j_l_morrill@msn.com. 

Outreach 

The Colorado House Snack and Supplemental Food Ministry 
 

What: We need volunteers to provide snacks 1 to 2 times a year for The Colorado House Child 

Enrichment Center (CEC) in 2022. Volunteers either buy and deliver snacks or donate money for the 

Food Pantry to buy snacks. The snacks are for the children attending the Center while their parents 

seek employment or receive self-sufficiency training. 

Background: The mission is “to provide homeless families with children the hope and opportunity to 

achieve self-sufficiency through supportive services and transitional housing.” The success rate is 

about 90%. See https://partnersinhousing.org. 

Where: The Colorado House is located at 21 S. Wahsatch Ave. near 

Colorado Ave. 

Why: It’s important; it’s easy; it’s rewarding; and it needs you! 

How: Call 719 590-1615, 719 650-0245 (cell), or email Judy Morrill at 

j_l_morrill@msn.com with questions by Oct. 1, 2021. Thank you for 

considering this worthy ministry! 

The Outreach Committee approved a $2,000 emergency grant for our Haitian 

partner in ministry, Father Frederick Menelas.  Two weeks before the 

earthquake Fr. Fred was relocated to oversee six parishes in the epicenter of 

the earthquake. Please keep him and his communities in your prayers.  
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Outreach 

Fall Cleaning: Thrift 

House 

September 26  

Drop off at St. Michael’s 
 

Time to do your fall cleaning and make 

donations to the Episcopal Church 

Women's Thrift House! Volunteers will be 

ready to collect your donations after both 

services on Sunday, September 26. Items 

of all kinds are accepted at the Thrift 

House. Clothing and shoes for men, 

women, and children must be gently worn 

and clean. Toys and games with no 

missing pieces. Household donations from 

kitchen wares to office supplies to craft 

items always welcome. Even furniture is 

now accepted! Jewelry,  watches, books, 

CDs, DVDs, sports items, camping 

equipment, and luggage all welcome. Look 

for volunteer cars to load up your 

donations after both services on Sunday, 

September 26th. Thank you so much for 

your support of the ECW Thrift House. 

Board members - Kay C. Mast, Eloise 

McDaniel, Charlotte Mapes, and Nancy 

Oswell. 

 

 

 

Every Monday 9 AM  – 12 PM 
 

In July we started washing clothes for the homeless 

and those in need. The results have been amazing!  

Sign up to help with Laundry Love by visiting 

www.stmikeschurch.com/signup or email Deacon 

Gary, gary@stmikeschurch.com.  

We need quarters! Each week it takes about 

$150.00 to provide for our guests. Bring your 

quarters to church on Sunday or drop them off at the 

church office Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM.  

Deacon Gary and St. Michael’s was featured in the 

recent Diocesan Magazine for our Laundry Love 

Ministry!  

We are excited to bring this Outreach project back after a year on hiatus due to 

Covid! From September 19 to October 10, we will be collecting new or handmade 

hats, gloves, mittens, and scarves for children in need in Colorado Springs.  

We deliver to many schools in District 11, District 20, District 2, and organizations such as Colorado 

House, Partners in Housing, Mercy's Gate, TESSA, and West Side Cares Community Center. The 

more items we collect, the more children we can help. If you are interested in being on our delivery 

team (again, this can be a family project) please call Marianne at (719) 661-2953 and we will gladly 

accept your help! -Marianne Jenkins and Pam Morton.  
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New Opportunities to Grow 

Wednesday Healing Service & Eucharist at 12:00 PM  

Beginning October 6 in the Chapel   
 

To help feed you spiritually throughout the week, in October we will offer a regular 

weekday Healing Service with Eucharist at noon on Wednesdays. This will be a spoken 

service that will last approximately 30 min. followed by an optional bag lunch from 12:30-

1:00 PM.  (This will replace the Tuesday Eucharist that was offered before the pandemic.) 

Over the past several months a group of five 

Spiritual Directors and The Rev. Matt 

Holcombe have been praying and dreaming 

about ways we can help you grow spiritually. 

While transforming the old library into a new 

Prayer Room for our community The Center 

for Spiritual Direction was born. In the coming 

weeks we will be sharing exciting news about 

The Center for Spiritual Direction and 

announcing upcoming events. We are also 

happy to welcome Pamela Partrick as our 

new Director for The Center for Spiritual 

Direction.  In the coming weeks we will be 

announcing more information about the new 

Prayer Room and The Center for Spiritual 

Direction. Save the date for the upcoming 

Ribbon Cutting Ceremony and Information 

Session.  Have questions? Contact 

pamela@hscounseling.net 
 

The Center for Spiritual Direction 

Ribbon Cutting Ceremony & 

Information Session 

October 1, 2021  

5:30 - 7:00 PM  

Sunday Adult Formation  

9:15 AM in the Sanctuary 

The Rev. Matt Holcombe  
 

To help with physical distancing this fall the Sunday 

adult formation will occur in the church between the 

two services. Grab a cup of coffee and join Matt 

from 9:15 - 10:10 AM for a time of inspiration, 

encouragement, and formation.  

 

Sept. 12  Fall Parish Kick Off - No Education 

Sept. 19 “Growing in Faith” & Fall Preview 

Sept. 26  Get to know our new Associate Rector 

Oct. 3  St. Michael’s Celebration - No Education 

Oct. 10  “Leap of Faith” More than Stewardship  

Oct. 17  “Growing in Faith” at Home  

Oct. 24  “Growing in Faith” at Work  

Oct. 31  “Growing in Faith” with Saints  
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Welcome Angela & New Staff  

New Associate Rector Announcement  

The Rev. Angela Lerena  
 

On September 19 during the 8:00 & 10:30 AM services we will officially 

welcome The Rev. Angela Lerena as our new Associate Rector. Joining 

Angela will be her husband Rico and six-month-old twin girls, Ashton & 

Jayden. The Lerena family will be moving from the Diocese of San 

Joaquin, California where Angela wore several hats.  

 

Earlier this year the Search Team shared the Associate Rector profile 

and a national search was conducted to find a gifted and spiritually grounded clergy to join the St. 

Michael’s family. And we are so grateful we found Angela and Angela found us!  Angela will be 

working closely with Matt, our staff, and various ministries at St. Mike’s.  

 

On September 19, during the 9:15 Adult Formation Class, Matt 

will be hosting a special community conversation with Angela so 

we can get to know her better. Join us on Sept. 19 and reach 

out to Angela at angela@stmikeschurch.com.  (Did you miss the 

parish email announcement and/or letter mailed to your home 

about Angela’s arrival? Contact Linda@stmikeschurch.com to 

double check we have your correct contact information.)  

Welcome New Staff Members  
 

Owen Copps         Diane Dennison          Jennie Wandfluh 
Director of Children & Youth     Front Desk Receptionist     Event & Ministry Coordinator 

owen@stmikeschurch.com     diane@stmikeschurch.com   jennie@stmikeschurch.com  
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Finances & Giving 

Supporting our mission …  

Did you know that your financial contributions 

directly impact how we make Christ known 

within and beyond our walls? St. Michael’s is 

blessed with a dedicated community that makes 

it possible to do all the amazing things we do as 

a church community. As we look ahead to 2022, 

the Finance Committee asks that you fulfill your 

2021 pledge before the end of the year. If you 

did not make a 2021 pledge you can still support 

St. Michael’s financially by going to 

www.stmikeschurch.com/giving. If you have 

any questions about your contributions you may 

email treasurer@stmikeschurch.com or call the 

church office Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM - 3:00 

PM at 719-598-3244. Don’t forget to use the 

memo line on each check to let us know how 

to classify your contribution (ie. Pledge, Flowers, 

One-time gift, Christmas offering, etc.). Thank 

you for all you make possible.  

St. Michael’s Legacy 

In August we mailed 

information about St. 

Michael’s Legacy.  

St. Michael’s Legacy 

recognizes and honors 

those who choose to make 

our spiritual home part of 

their legacy by including St. Michael’s in their will 

or estate planning. Planned giving, as it is often 

called, helps to ensure that our mission - to make 

Christ known within and beyond our walls - 

continues well into the future. Are you a St. 

Michael’s Legacy Member? Have you already 

included St. Michael’s in your will or estate 

planning? Do you have questions? Go to 

www.stmikeschurch.com/legacy or 

contact the Endowment Chairperson, Steve 

Caruthers, at caruthers0706@gmail.com. 

Stewardship Sunday, October 10 
“Leap of Faith” 

How is God calling you to take a leap of faith in 2022 to support 

the mission and ministries of St. Michael’s? By supporting your 

spiritual home, long-time members and newcomers ensure we 

can continue to do the amazing work we are doing within and 

beyond our walls. On October 10 we will launch our 2022 

Stewardship Campaign providing you the opportunity to pray 

about how God may be calling you to be generous and take a 

leap of faith. Then on November 14 we will have a Celebration 

Sunday where we lay the pledges and gifts of our lives on the altar to be blessed. Please return your 

2022 pledge by November 14 so the Vestry can prepare our budget and visioning process.  

 

The first year vestry members: Sue Caruthers, Andy Laffely, and Elena Zarecky have been working 

hard over the past 6 months praying, crafting, and discerning how we all may take a leap of faith in 

2022. Stay tuned for more information in the coming weeks, and thank you in advance for your 

generosity.  
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Music Notes  

By Amalia Dobbins, Director of Music 
 

As I reflect back on this summer of worshiping together outside, 

I thank God for the gifts of fellowship and community in spite of 

a pandemic. As a choir we were able to lift our voices in song 

on the first of the month.  

Sweet strains of a violin played in harmony with our remarkable 

organ. We heard the heart warming voices of the children at 

Cathedral Ridge - so joyous and unreserved. We finished with a 

conga line at our “Tribe” concert to close out the summer and 

welcome a new school year with “the blessing of the 

backpacks.” I count myself blessed to be a part of this dynamic 

community and look forward to the next chapter as we re-enter 

our beautiful building. - Amalia 

 

Music 

Choirs begin soon! 
 

As we navigate the changing 

safety protocols of the pandemic 

we will be working to rebuild our 

choirs and think creatively about 

how music enhances our worship 

services at St. Michael’s. If you 

are interested in joining the choir 

please contact Amalia Dobbins 

amalia@stmikeschurch.com  

Adult Choir Practice 

Thursdays 6:00 - 7:30 PM  

Starting September 16 
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Children, Youth, & Families 

Youth Group  

New day, time, & location!  
 

This fall St. Mike’s Youth Group will begin 

meeting on a new day and time. This new 

day and time will provide our youth with a 

mid-week opportunity for fellowship and spiritual growth. If you have 

any questions, please contact Owen Copps and we hope to see your 

Middle or High School student soon!  

 

Launches September 22 

Middle School - Wednesdays 5:30 - 6:45 PM  

High School - Wednesdays 7:00 - 8:15 PM  

Quest Youth Retreat 

November 12-14 

La Foret Colorado Springs 

 

All youth are invited to join Owen and youth from around 

the state for the upcoming Diocesan Youth Retreat, 

“Quest” November 12-14. All youth attending must be 

vaccinated or negative test.  Questions? Contact Owen 

Copps, owen@stmikeschurch.com. Cost is $165, 

Scholarships available. Email Owen to RSVP by Sept. 20. 

Rock Climbing 

Middle & High Schoolers 

Sept. 12, 1:00 - 3:30 PM  
 

All youth are invited to join Owen for 

a fun afternoon of rock climbing. 

Never rock climbed before - don’t 

worry! All skill levels welcome. 

Parents must sign a consent form in 

advance (see Weekly Children, 

Youth, Family eNews). Drop off at 

1:00 PM and pick up at 3:30 PM. 

Cost is $13, scholarships available. 

Questions and to RSVP before 9/10, 

email owen@stmikeschurch.com.  

Sunday School for Youth  

Sundays, Beginning Sept. 19  
 

We have a new High School and a new Middle School 

Youth Room with new paint and furniture! We also have 

several new youth leaders who will be helping out with 

Sunday School and youth events. Join us as we kick off 

Youth Sunday School on September 19, 9:15 - 10:10 AM.  

Youth Confirmation 

Class Registration 

First Class 10/24 
 

All youth who will be 15 by May 

1, 2022 are able to participate 

in Youth Confirmation Prep 

Classes. Throughout the year 

will be four sessions in-person 

or online. Register before 

October 1 on the website:  

stmikeschurch.com/signup 

Questions? Contact Owen 

owen@stmikeschurch.com.  
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Children, Youth, & Families 

Fall Festival & Pumpkin Patch  

Saturday, October 16, 2:00 - 5:00 PM 
 

Join us for our inaugural Pumpkin Patch at St. Michael’s. Come pick 

out a pumpkin, carve or paint a pumpkin, and enjoy fabulous fall treats 

with your family and friends. This event is open to all ages and you are 

encouraged to invite a friend. Stop by anytime between 2:00 - 5:00 

PM. Questions? Contact Owen or the church office.  

Trunk-or-Treat 

Friday, October 29, 6:00 - 7:30 PM 
 

Come and join us for a safe and fun night of trunk-or-treating 

around the parking lot at St. Michael’s. All children and youth 

are invited to participate. We will have plenty of candy, games, 

and treats for our treaters. Cars can set up trunks between 5:00 

- 6:00 PM and the event will begin at 6:00 P.M. Can you 

decorate your trunk? Email owen@stmikeschurch.com and 

keep your eye out for the trunk decorating registration.  

Parents (and kids) Night  

Saturday, September 25, 5:30 - 7:30 PM  
 

Families are invited for a fun night at St. Michael’s with childcare 

provided. Boxed meals will be provided for parents and pizza for 

children and youth. There will be a social gathering space for adults 

only and for children and youth we will have movies, games, and 

activities. To register go to www.stmikeschurch.com/signup 

Children’s Chapel  

During the 10:30 AM Service  

Beginning Sept. 19  
Children are invited to a special worship experience 

during the 10:30 service. Please wait for the 

announcement before scripture readings and children 

will return during the peace.  

Sunday School 

Starts Sept. 19, 9:15 AM 
Pre-K through 5th Grade  

Don’t forget to register your child for Sunday 

School: www.stmikeschurch.com/signup. 

Sunday School will occur outside for our Pre-K 

through 5th graders when possible.  
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Photo Directory - Last Chance 

We are updating our photo directory in our new 

database. Please send a family picture and 

individual pictures of each person in your family 

to the email address below before September 20. 

With our new database, Breeze, we will have an 

online directory that will include pictures for 

individuals AND families for each household. 

 

directory@stmikeschurch.com 

Announcements 

Thank you… 

A warm thank you to all of you who 

reached out to me and my family after the 

death of my son Christopher.  Thank you 

for the many beautiful cards, comforting 

notes, thoughtful phone calls and Sunday 

morning hugs.  As always, I am so thankful 

to be a part of this loving and caring parish 

family.   

Faithfully,   

Edwina Burdekin 

Welcome Newcomers!  

We are delighted to welcome the following 

individuals and families to St. Michael’s. In the 

coming weeks and months, we encourage you to 

reach out and get to know them when you see 

them in-person or online.  

Tammy Taylor 

Bryan Lucas & Anna Garcia-Lucas with 

  children: Nathan, Micah, & McKensey 

Cassandra & Logan Gorsuch with  

  daughter: Evelyn 

Steve & Barbara Dierks 

Erik Littleton 

Owen Copps 

George & Bobbi Meyers 

New to St. Michael’s? Contact Linda Kean 

linda@stmikeschurch.com to learn more! We are 

glad you are here.  

Sunday Worship Volunteers 

As we transition back to two Sunday services we 

need your help. Each Sunday we are in need of 

volunteers; ushers, greets, coffee hour hosts, lay 

readers, and acolytes! Go to the link below to 

sign up!  

Look for “Worship Volunteer” button on: 

www.stmikeschurch.com/signup 

Celtic Spiritual Groups  

• Thursday Group Resumes on Sept. 16 Online 

• Friday Group Resumes on Sept. 17 Online 

Check Weekly eNews for more information. 

 

Wednesday Bible Study  
• Resumes Sept. 1 at 12:30 PM  
Check Weekly eNews for more information.  

 

Caregivers Support Group  
• September 18 on Zoom, Oct. 2 in Pavilion 
Check Weekly eNews for more information.  
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If your birthday or anniversary was 

not listed here, please e-mail   

linda@stmikeschurch.com, so we 

can update our database with your 

Birthdays & Anniversaries  

September Birthdays 

2 Terry Marquart 

2 Chase Mason 

3 Jan Wiedey 

5 Darlene Beall 

5 Terry Raamot 

5 Kenny Tompkins 

5 Jerry Verlinde 

6 Kathy Grosso 

6 Ron Seidl 

8 Torrey Darrow 

8 Catherine Warren 

9 Nancy Jones 

9 Hayden Torrey 

11 Tanner Mason 

11 Christine Mattox 

11 Yvonne Tunnard 

17 Aprel Mitchell 

18 Bob Burdekin 

18 Wyre Marshall 

18 David Morrison 

18 Linda Weidner 

19 Brad Kellen 

19 Robert Phillips 

20 Grace Bennett 

20 Sonya Bynoe 

20 Matt Sears 

22 Judy Jager 

22 Emma Lager 

23 Madeline Carter 

23 Ellen DiSilverio 

24 Jennie Wandfluh 

26 Jane Hammond 

26 Linda Ramsay 

26 Beckett Spencer 

27 Aaron DeJoia 

27 Sierra Lease 

28 Peggy Toldy 

28 Diné Wiedey 

29 Laurel Burritt 

29   Mary Anne Sehorn 

September  

Anniversaries 
1 Pat & Pete Wilson 

2 Carol & James Pierce 

4 Rev. Judi & Rod Sato 

6 Floyd & Janet Reichert  

11 Aaron & Crista DeJoia 

11 Jane & Mark Hammond 

14 Gaile & Gus Combs 

15 Bridget & Chris Hause 

15 Marianne & Patrick  

  Jenkins 

17 Hank & Pat Pricenski 

25 Ray & Sara Ferguson 

25 John & Julie Waidelich 

27 Emily & Jonathan  

  McElyea 
 

October Birthdays 
1 Judson Carter 

1 Rosemary Guthrie 

2 Richard Mason 

3 Drew Hutchison 

4 Jim Marquart 

4 Liz Tompkins 

5 Kathy Dailey 

6 Rachel Clark 

7 Dean Logemann 

7  Gwendolyn Weddington 

8   Anderson Holcombe 

8 Harper Sutherlin 

10 Brayson Sorden 

10 Claudia Watkins 

11 Denny Hoban 

11 Alan Sherlock 

12 Linda Page 

12 Sam Thomas 

15 Mike Mapes 

17 Danielle Lett 

17 Christy Sorden 

18 Christine Hudson 

20 Ray Miller 

20 Taylin Sorden 

20 Tyler Trevillian 

20 Cole Wiedey 

22 Tom Baranowski 

23 Carras Callihan 

23 Lily Sato 

23 Kathy Thurman 

23 Debbie Zarecky 

24  David Futey 

25 Mark Hammond 

26 Theo Cunningham 

28 Jacline Harriman 

29 Sue Neill 

30 Roger Burritt 

31 McClane Fogle 

31 Toby Valko 
 

October Anniversaries 
5 Susan Maltby & Landon 

8 Barbara & Stephen 

   Dierks 

9 Cecilia & Bill Hyland 

10 Alan & Jennifer Sherlock 

19 Heather & Michael Torrey 

21 Sue & Thomas Neill 

22 Jan & Roger Hill 

25 Corey & Katie Fogle 

26 Charles & Laura Johnson 

27 Diane & Jim Dennison 
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St. Michael’s Open House  
Friday, September 10 

5:00 - 8:00 PM 

Sunday, September 12  
 

10:00 AM All Parish Worship Inside* 
11:30 Parish Picnic Outside 

 

Sunday, September 19  
 

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Inside* 
9:15 AM Education for All  

10:30 Holy Eucharist Outside 
*Live streaming online 


